
  
 
  

 
Order Entry New Label Printing Application  
 
ARUP is dropping support for the Java applet currently used to print labels in Order Entry and switching to a new 
printing application. If you use the label printing feature, you will need to download the new application by 5 
p.m. on Tuesday, November 3, 2015, and re-setup your label printer.  
 
If you utilize your own LIS labels for specimens that ship to ARUP, please disregard these instructions.  
 
If you do not have administrator rights on your machine, please ask your IT group to assist you with the setup.  
 
We highly recommend that you download the software required for the new label printing application prior to 
the November 3 release. 
  
Navigate to: http://www.neodynamic.com/downloads/wcpp/ 
 
Be sure to download the WCPP-*.msi file  as illustrated below.  

 
Following our release, you can log into Connect Order Entry and click on the link under the Settings tab to get to 
the download. 
 

 
 
Double click on the file to run the installation.  

 

http://www.neodynamic.com/downloads/wcpp/


 
 

 

 
 

 
Click Next. Select to install for everyone. This is critical if you have multiple users using the same computer.  
 

 
 

Click Next to confirm installation. 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 
Installation will begin.  
 

 
 

 
Click Close to finish installation. 
 



 
 

 

 
 

Close all applications and programs and reboot your computer.  
 
Log into Connect Order Entry and select the Settings tab.  
 

 
 
Use the dropdown menu to select the Zebra LP2824 printer connected to your computer.  
 
You may see the following screen instead of the dropdown menu on some browsers. If you see this screen, 
simply click on the link to load your printers.  
 



 
 

 

 
 
Click Save to save your printer selection.  
 
Your computer is now setup for label printing.  
 
Additional steps for IE 8 only:  
 

Click on the Tools menu and open the Internet Options window as illustrated below.  
 
Select Internet as your zone and press the Custom level button to open the Security Settings – Internet Zone 
window.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Scroll down to the Miscellaneous section.  
 
Scroll down to the sub-heading “Display mixed content” and select Enable (the default is Prompt).  
 
Press OK, then restart the browser.  

 

 
 
 

 
 


